MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL
JUNE 21, 2022
	
The Butler City Council met in regular session on Tuesday, June 21, 2022, at 7:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers at City Hall, 22 West Ohio with Mayor Henry presiding. The following Councilmen were present:

	
ROLL CALL







OTHERS PRESENT


OTHER GUESTS


PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE


APPROVE CONSENT AGENDA







ADDITION/DELETION TO AGENDA


SCHEDULED GUEST 


COMMITTEE REPORTS

BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS

Airport Commission 






Park Board 



Planning Commission



UNFINSHED BUSINESS

 PUBLIC HEARING


BILLS, ORDINANCES, RESOLUTIONS, POLICIES AND PROCLAMATIONS


REPORTS
City Clerk

Police Chief






City Attorney


City Administrator 

TAP Grant 


Aquatic Center 


Public Works

Code Enforcement

Fire Chief


Mayor



COUNCIL MEMBERS

Rich 


Young 



Liggins

Irick

Douty


Randalls

Behringer


Mallatt




NEW BUSINESS

Aquatic Center Air Conditioner







Light Plant Relays






MEDIA QUESTIONS


ADJOURN



ATTEST




Corey Snead
City Clerk - MRCC
	
Denny Rich                                  Dale Douty - Absent
Timothy Young                            Rebecca Randalls
Doncella Liggins                          Carmen Behringer
Mike Irick - Absent                      Scott Mallatt


Others present were City Administrator Mike West, City Clerk Corey Snead, City Attorney Joe Lauber, and Police Chief Jerret Wheatley  

Karen Rayburn, Melvin Ewing, Doug Mager and Gayle Alexander

Mayor Henry led the pledge of allegiance.


Motion by Young, seconded by Rich to approve the minutes of the Regular Session and Closed Session of June 7, 2022. Motion passed unanimously by a show of hands.

Motion by Liggins, seconded by Rich to approve the bills presented for payment. Motion passed unanimously by a show of hands.

None


None  

None 
 

West reported that the pavement and beacon projects are underway at the airport. That several crop dusters and farmers showed up concerned about being able to crop dust this year. There is concern about the big trucks that fill up the crop dust planes are damaging the tarmac. An agreement was reached on what to do for the rest of this summer. An area will be built on the South side of the airport for the trucks, this will eliminate some of the problems.

There was no quorum for the Park Board.

West reported that Ryan Peters from Kaysinger Basin Regional Planning Commission attended the meeting to talk about the Comprehensive Plan. They talked about the role the Planning Commission will have going forward. 

None 

None 

[bookmark: _Hlk83979123] 
None


No Report.
June 14th the Police Department served about 80 people at the Community Café Dinner. The roof at the Police Department should be completed by tomorrow. The Sheriff Department has backed out on the gun range since it will not be opened to the public. July 12th there will be a vendor meeting with the company installing the new radio console. 
Lauber will be out of the office until July 11th for vacation. Municipal Attorney Association training will be coming up. 

West reported that he has started working on the TAP Grant for the proposed sidewalks. 

That the Aquatic Center is off to a good start this season.  

No Report.

No Report. 
No Report.

The Mayor is working on letters of support that is needed for the mitigation grant. The employees are doing a good job working in the heat. Wish everyone a Happy 4th of July.
[bookmark: _Hlk508882280] 
No Report. 
Good job on the opening of the pool. Young, thanked West and Snead for their leadership. 
No Report.
No Report. 
No Report.
No Report.
The corner of Delaware and Nursey looks much better and safer. 

That the concerns of the citizens are always being looked after. Even if they do not hear it talked about in a meeting, they are being reported to the proper induvial to be addressed. 

 

The air conditioner in the office has gone out at the aquatic center and needs to be replaced. There are two bids one from Hoot Owl for $10,933.00 and Kershner Heating and Cooling for $16,898.00. The Public Works Director has recommended that that we go with the bid from Hoot Owl. Motion by Randalls to go with the bid from Hoot Owl for $10,933.00, seconded by Young. Motion passed unanimously by a show of hands.

The Light Plant needs new relays and has two bids for the replacements. Eaton for $26,261.00 and Si-Shermco Industries for $45,149.00, recommendation by the Public Works Director is to go with Eaton. Motion by Young to go with Eaton for the new relays, seconded by Rich. Motion passed unanimously by a show of hands.

None

There being no further business, motion by Young to adjourn the regular session council meeting, seconded by Randalls. Motion passed unanimously by a show of hands.


                                     ___________________________
                                              Mayor James W. Henry

	
	









